
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

God is the maker and giver of Life 

(Genesis 1:1).  All life is under His authority.  

This Authority has been passed down to various 

people (4th Commandment).   God charges us to 

take care of the weak and hungry.  God charges 

the government too to help in this endeavor as 

part of providing peace and quietness.  Thus we 

see that all life is precious to God. 

This year, Life Sunday is January 22.  It 

is a time to take a day to reflect upon the blessing 

of Life that God gives to each of us, and what a 

blessing life truly is.  Whether it is a young child 

like the Babe of Bethlehem fully reliant upon his 

parents for sustenance, or like Noah’s 

grandfather, Methuselah, the longest living man 

ever who lived to be 969 years old (Gen 5:25).  

Proving that none of us is old, with even our 

centenarians living little more than a tenth of his 

lifespan.   No matter how old, and no matter how 

young all are precious to God. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

When we hear of Life Sunday we always think of 

the young and the unborn.  The Church fought a 

49-year battle to support the little children in 

the womb.  Children who like John the Baptist 

can have faith even the womb and leap for joy in 

the presence of God.   Or of David and so many 

among us who lament the loss of a child crying 

out “From the womb You have known me.” (Ps 

139:16).  Yet there is another side to life that is 

just as relevant, that of the aged or elderly.  We 

have many among us, those who can no longer 

come and participate in our weekly life together 

here at Immanuel. So as we celebrate Life 

Sunday on January 22, remember make a call or 

pay a visit to a shut-in, they are an important 

and valuable part of our church family and part 

of out our life together.  Let us remember them 

and bring them glad tidings this Epiphany 

season, reminding them that God is with us and 

that we, and they, are never lone. 

Pastor Yonkers 
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SPECIAL DATES IN JANUARY:  

 LWML Mite Collection, Jan. 1 

 The Epiphany of our Lord, Jan. 6 

 The Baptism of our Lord, Jan. 8 

 Parish Ed Monical’s Day, Jan. 10 

 Un-decorating, Jan. 12  
 First Communion, Jan. 15 

 Martin Luther King, Jr. Day, Jan. 16 

 Sanctity of Life Sunday, Jan. 22 

 National Lutheran School’s Week, Jan. 23-27 

 ILS Sunday with Zora Drews Door Offering, Jan. 29 
 

HELP US CARE FOR YOU: Your well-being is 

important to us and we want to pray for you! When you or 

a family member is hospitalized, we want to serve you 

with prayers and visits. Unfortunately, we are no longer 

notified by the hospital; please call the church office 

during regular business hours (Monday through Friday 

from 7 am - 3:30 pm) when you have any medical/surgical 

procedure or in any time of spiritual need at 217-442-

5675. In case of emergencies after hours, please feel free 

to contact Pastor Yonkers on his cell at 260-413-8375. 

Prayer requests: we are certainly pleased to pray for your 

(non-member) family and friends alongside our Immanuel 

members. Please keep us informed of their needs. 
 

PURSUE JESUS – AND YOUR PASSIONS! 
If you struggle with making and keeping resolutions, 

you’re not alone. It can be discouraging to focus on what 

you’re doing “wrong” and all the difficult changes in 

store. Yet January offers great opportunities to listen to 

God’s direction. After all, Jesus came to give us abundant 

life and wants us to pursue Him. As you review the 

previous year, ask: What brought me joy? How did I 

grow? How did I help others? What did I do that no one 

else could have done? Whether your list includes 

spending time outside, mentoring or coaching young 

people or making crafts to give away or sell, continue 

doing what brings you joy. God gives us each unique gifts 

and circumstances, so live passionately for Him this year! 
 

CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS for your 

2022 offerings will be distributed in your church mailbox 

by the end of January. If you do not have a mailbox, we 

will mail your statements to you. Contact Kim in the 

church office if you have any questions regarding your 

statement. Thank you for your generosity!! 
 

He who fritters away the early morning, its opportunity and 
freshness, in other pursuits than seeking God will make poor 

headway seeking him the rest of the day. If 
God is not first in our thoughts and 

efforts in the morning, he will be in the 
last place the remainder of the day. 

-E.M. Bounds 

THANK YOU! One of the saddest times is when we 

take down all the Christmas decorations in the sanctuary 

– everything seems so bare. But if we think back on the 

joy we felt during our Christmas celebrations, we keep the 

love of Christ in our hearts, and that gives us the strength 

to continue in our daily lives! To everyone that helped 

make our Christmas celebrations special – Pastor 

Yonkers, soloists, choir, hand bells, altar guild members, 

those who donated poinsettias, Sunday School teachers 

and children, those that helped put up and will soon take 

down our festive decorations (come and help on Jan. 12 

at 5 pm), readers, ushers, acolytes, communion assistants 

and everyone that attended and sang “glory to God in the 

highest” – we say a big Thank You! On another note, we 

continue to stream our Sunday morning worship services 

on YouTube – thanks to Dwain Dixson and the tech crew 

for this commitment to our members. 
 

SCRIP CARDS:  The next Scrip order is due to the 

church office by 9 am on Monday, Jan. 9.  This is an easy 

way to get something for everyone without the hassle of 

shopping in the stores, and these cards are good anywhere in 

the USA.  Order forms are on the table in the chapel hallway. 

Orders are not limited to the vendors listed on the order 

blank. A complete list of the vendors can be found on their 

website: www.shopwithscrip.com or on the hall bulletin 

board. If your vendor is available write the name of the 

vendor, denomination of the gift card, number of cards 

wanted, and total amount on a blank line of the order form. 

McDonald’s cards are now available with a 2% profit to 

the church! These orders will be available for pickup on 

Jan. 15 or in the church office after that. 

What is Scrip? Scrip cards are gift cards and they come in 

various amounts. This fundraiser does not cost you anything! 

For example, you order and receive a $100 Meijer card and 

pay $100 for it. The church gets $3 (3%) of income from this 

card, and you buy $100 worth of groceries, prescriptions, 

gas, etc. with it. Retailers offer varying rates of profit 1.5% 

to 13% so the amount the church receives depends on the 

rate on the individual vendor card.  There is a printed list of 

the vendors and the percentages they give on the bulletin 

board in the chapel hallway or on their website 

www.raiseright.com. These cards are good anywhere in the 
USA and can also be used for confirmation, birthday, 

graduation, Christmas, new baby, or wedding gifts. 
 

SUPERBOWL SUBS: will go on sale beginning Jan. 

22 and orders are due by Feb. 5. 

For just $6.00, pick up a delicious 

sandwich to enjoy while you 

watch the big game. You’ll have 

your choice of a variety of meats 

and cheeses. There will be a table 

in the hall where you can pick up 

order forms and a basket to place your orders along with 

the payment. Sandwiches will be available for pick-up 

after the Service on Feb. 12 – Superbowl Sunday!  



DIRECTORY UPDATES: Please make a note of 

the following changes in your copy of the church phone 

directory: Marilyn Le Pere moved to 3220 Independence 

Drive, Apt. 306, Danville, IL 61832; Martha Elliott’s 

phone number is listed incorrectly. Please change it to 

217-918-3776. We will continue to update new or 

corrected contact information in the newsletter each 

month as it becomes available. Please contact Kim in the 

church office if your information changes or is listed 

incorrectly. Thank you! 
 

MONICAL’S DAY: Eat pizza and support our 

Parish Education programs! Our next “Monical’s Night” 

for Immanuel is Tuesday, January 10. The fliers, that you 

must take with you, are available now in your church 

mailbox. YUM! 
 

THE GERMAN DINNER RETURNS! “A 

Taste of Deutschland” German Dinner, co-hosted by 

the Capital Fund Committee and Men’s 

Club is set to return on Feb. 18! The first 

planning meeting is Thursday, Jan. 

5 at 6:30 pm. We welcome 

anyone with that would like to 

participate. The menu includes 

brats, potatoes, green beans, 

sauerkraut, pumpernickel bread, 

and cake. We’ll have live 

German music. We need volunteers! This is a sit down 

meal so it will take a lot of helpers to make this happen. 

Please consider signing up to help with the setup on 

Friday, at the event, and with the cleanup and tear down 

of the tables and chairs. So, mark your calendars and 

watch the Immanuel Lights and February newsletter for 

more information. 

 

Keith Stras & Polka Confetti 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNION SCHEDULE: The 

Communion schedule for January is 

different than usual. We will have 

Communion on the first three 

Sundays, Jan. 1, 8 & 15, rather than 

on the 1st, 3rd, and 5th Sundays. As a high 

feast Sunday, we will celebrate Holy 

Communion on The Epiphany of our Lord, on 

Jan. 8. In celebration of National Lutheran School’s 

Week, ILS children will sing during the service on Jan. 29 

and their families will be in attendance. As a 5th Sunday, 

we would typically have Communion. However, since we 

practice closed Communion (see the article on First 

Communion), it was decided to not serve Communion 

that week since that may be confusing for our guests. 

Communion dates are correct on the events calendar, so 

please keep that handy this month! 
 

THANK YOU to those who donated to the Capital Fund 

Drive Christmas Tree fundraiser. As of December 29, 

$3,050 was raised to help fund future projects around our 

church home! 
 

WOMEN’S GUILD NEWS: 

 A new year of Women’s Guild will begin Tuesday, 

Jan. 10, with a carry in potluck luncheon and meeting 

at 11:30 am. All ladies are welcome, even if you have 

never attended before. Just bring a dish to pass; 

everything else is provided. 

 Our monthly missionary and seminary student 

support continues. Our new missionary this year is 

Ashley Lehr, serving the Lord in Puerto Rico, based 

in Mayaguez. Ashley’s home town is Appleton, WI 

and her home congregation is Faith Lutheran. Ashley 

asks that we keep Puerto Rico in our prayers as they 

recover from hurricane Fiona and give thanks that all 

missionaries and church members are safe. 

 Thank you for the wonderful donations for the VA in 

November and December! Five large boxes were 

graciously received by the VA. Our January and 

February ingathering is for the Humane Society. They 

are requesting clumping cat litter, cat and dog food 

(wet or dry), bleach, laundry soap, and paper grocery 

bags. There is a tote in the coatroom for donations. 

 Officers for 2023 are: 

o President: Diana Pratt 

o Vice-president: Sharon Crow 

o Secretary: Pam Hull 

o Treasurer: Mary Powell 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL: What a joy to see the Sunday 

School children lead us in telling the Christmas story in 

December! Thank you to parents for your help and 

support. Sunday School meets each Sunday at 8:30 am. 

We look forward to seeing you. 



FIRST COMMUNION: We all love to see a little 

baby baptized.  Indeed, this is a joyous occasion. For in 

baptism we are brought to the cross of Calvary, and all 

our sins are washed away in the blood of the lamb who is 

of Christ Jesus our Lord. 

As we celebrate the joy of baptism we might miss a few 

of the promises that are made. As the baby or young child 

is presented by the parents, they pledge to see that their 

child is brought up in the church, taught the scriptures, 

taught the faith, and prepared to receive the Lord’s 

Supper. Oh, that all these oaths and promises would be 

kept! We would have many more children in our pews 

each week. 

This month, on Jan. 15, our confirmands will, having 

been instructed on the Lord’s Supper, its elements, its 

blessing, and its reception will for the first time eat at the 

Table of the Lord and partake of His Supper, feasting on 

the body and blood of our Lord and savior Jesus Christ. 

This is not the end of their instruction. Confirmation will 

be later this spring. This is the next step in their faith and 

we will be celebrating with them. 

So what is the Lord’s Supper?  What do we receive in it? 

And what is required for its reception? In communion, in 

the Lord’s Supper, we receive exactly what Jesus 

promises us when He institutes this sacrament on Maundy 

Thursday at the end of the Passover meal. We receive the 

very body and blood of our savior. Not in a symbolic way 

but in a true, real, and physical way as the bread and wine 

become His very Body and Blood, just as he turned the 

water into wine at the Wedding of Canna. Yet the bread 

and the wine still remain to nurture our physical body.  

Through the Supper we receive the faith, forgiveness, and 

eternal life won for us by Jesus Christ Himself by his 

death and passion upon Calvary’s cross. 

That sounds wonderful, doesn’t it? Why not give it to 

everyone?  Judas gives us the answer. Judas received the 

Sacrament unworthily, that is without faith. He ate and 

drank to his own damnation, leaving the supper early, 

sneaking out to meet with those who would arrest Jesus.  

Giving Jesus a kiss not of love, but of betrayal when he is 

reunited with Christ in the garden, and then taking his own 

life in a gruesome way, fulfilling the words 

of Jesus that it would have been better for 

him not to have been born.  Obviously, 

we do not wish this upon anyone, so we 

teach and instruct people before we 

welcome them to the Lord’s Supper. Then 

rightly taught and rightly confessing 

not damnation, but the 

gifts of Faith forgiveness 

and eternal life are given 

through the reception of 

the Sacrament of the 

Altar.  
 

 

A NOTE FROM PASTOR YONKERS: “I want 

to send a special thank you to the so many among you that 

sent either the church or myself and family a Christmas gift 

this year.  Immanuel was blessed to receive a few generous 
donations this holiday season, and they are greatly 

appreciated. I, too, received some wonderful personal gifts 
for myself and family. They are appreciated immensely. Be 

it a thoughtful card, a gift basket, monetary, or a gift card to 

go out to eat, your thoughtfulness was a bright spot to myself 
and the congregation this season.  Thank you.” 
 

ALTAR FLOWERS & BULLETIN SPONSORS: 
The new 2023 Altar Flowers and Bulletin 

Sponsor signup posters are up now. 

Altar flowers and sponsoring a 

Sunday bulletin are both great ways 

to celebrate special occasions and 

to remember your loved ones 

throughout the year. The cost is 

just $40.00 per Sunday for Altar 

Flowers, or $30.00 per Sunday 

to sponsor a bulletin. If you sponsor 

altar flowers, you can take the flowers home to enjoy 

following the service. Do you know you can request certain 

flowers or colors? For example, request your wedding colors 

when you celebrate an anniversary to make them special to 

you on your special day! If you would like to make such a 

request, please contact Mary Powell by the Tuesday before 

to allow the florist time to prepare them for you. When you 

sponsor a bulletin, the donation helps us cover the expense 

of paper and copying the bulletins for a Sunday service. We 

will make a note corresponding to your special event or 

occasion to make it special to you – this would be a unique 

way to send a happy birthday or anniversary message to your 

church friends and family members!  
 

 

Rest tonight knowing that whatever is 

on your mind is in God’s hands. 
 



THANKS BE TO GOD! In September, we held a door 

offering to benefit Holy Trinity Lutheran Church in 

Bristol, TN, a faithful church of forty members trying to 

build. They sent a letter asking for prayer and financial 

assistance as they finished their sanctuary building and 

ran into unforeseen expenses with building requirements 

that were not incorporated into their original cost 

estimates, approx. $50,000. We collected and sent 

$535.00. Here is a letter we received in response to your 

generosity: 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

Through God’s rich love, grace and mercy we reach out 

to the gathering of saints and express our heartfelt thanks 

and gratitude for your dedication to serving God through 

your support of His mission in Bristol, Tennessee. It is 

through your rich love and dedication to God’s people, 

you have supported our mission church with prayer and 

contributions, enabling Holy Trinity Lutheran Church to 

serve the children of God. Your love for God and His 

people is enabling this congregation to serve God’s 

faithful and proclaim the Glory of our Lord’s promise to 

all who have ears to hear. There is now a place in Bristol 

for God’s Word and Sacrament to be faithfully provided 

– a place where those who suffer and can find shelter from 

the never-ending assault of a sinful world. 

When Holy Trinity Lutheran Church was in need, God 

gathered his faithful in Christ to serve His will. Your 

congregation and dozens of others were moved by God’s 

grace to overcome the challenges placed in the path of His 

church. Through love and mercy which God has granted 

each of you, God’s church has prevailed against the evil 

one and God’s glory shines bright in the Appalachian hills 

we call home. St. Paul wrote: 

“So if there is any encouragement in Christ, any comfort 

from love, any participation in the Spirit, any affection 

and sympathy, complete my joy by being of the same 

mind, having the same love, being in full accord and of 

one mind. Do nothing from rivalry or conceit, but in 

humility count others more significant than yourselves. 

Let each of you look not only to his own interests, but also 

to the interests of others. Have this mind among 

yourselves, which is yours in Christ Jesus, who, though 

he was in the form of God, did not count equality with 

God a thing to be grasped, but made himself nothing, 

taking the form of a servant, being born in the likeness of 

men.” (Philippians 2:1-7) 

Thanks be to God for the faithful servants of the Lutheran 

Churches in America, dedicated to preserving God’s 

Word and providing God’s Sacraments for the benefit of 

His people.  

Sincerely, 

Rev. Phillip Vangen 

Vicar Timothy Winslett 

 

Holy Trinity Lutheran Church in Bristol, Tennessee 

A copy of their Dedication Service is on the bulletin 
board in the hallway. 

 

BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION is a great way to 

support ILS when you shop. ILS gets 10 cents for box tops 

brands. It may seem like not enough to bother with, 

however, ILS has received over $100 in our Box tops 

account this school year. Download the app and scan your 

receipts or simply put your receipts in the box in our 

Narthex and we will scan them.  If you have 

any questions, see Mike or Sue Heidle. Thank you for 

participating in Box tops for education for ILS! 
 

ALTAR POINSETTIAS: Thank you to all who 

placed poinsettias at our altar for the celebration of our 

Lord’s Nativity!  We know that many of you place these 

in memory of loved ones; thank you, and may all your 

remembrances be blessed!  We appreciate you lending 

them to beautify our altar for Christmas and we now 

encourage you to take them home to enjoy!  
 

CAPITAL FUND: The current bank balance is 

$7,950, so we need to continue building it up again to be 

able to complete our future projects. We will be meeting 

soon to choose new a project(s). There are special 

envelopes at the ushers’ desk and between the 

Stewardship bulletin board by the coat room and member 

mailboxes. The congregation established the Capital Fund 

Drive in 2012, and thanks to our generous congregation, 

we have accomplished many needed upgrades and 

renovations. Prior generations worked and sacrificed to 

build the school and church building, and it is up to us to 

preserve and improve our church home just as we would 

our own household’s. There is a list of projects completed 

and the costs on the Capital Fund bulletin board (between 

the mailboxes and the coat room); please stop by and 

check it out. There are special envelopes at the same 

bulletin board for ongoing donations through the year. 

“…because of my devotion to the house of my God I give 

my treasure for the house of my God.  1 Chronicles 29:3b 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

He Has / Is / Will Come 

“Amen. Come, Lord Jesus!” – Rev. 22:20b 

Advent means “coming.” During this time of the 
year, the Church prepares for the coming of our 
Lord. The Advent season begins with our eyes turned 
to the fact that our Lord will come, returning upon 
the clouds on the Final Day to usher in the New 
Creation. With repentance, we mark this season in 
preparation for that great and final judgement. As 
the Advent season closes, we transition into the 
Christmas season, fixing our eyes of faith upon the 
great good news that our Lord has come – born of 
flesh and blood, “born of woman, born under the law 
to redeem those who were under the law, that we 
might receive adoption as sons.” (Gal. 4:4b-5) In all 
of this, let us not forget that we are prepared by God 
for that final day when He will come by His work, 
from manger to cross to ascension and resurrection, 
when He had come because He is come to us each 
and every day in His means of grace. Turn you hearts 
and minds to His Word. Devote your time and work 
to receiving His Sacraments. Even as we await His 
return in glory, He is present with us now by His 
grace. 

— President Michael Mohr, CID office 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stay Connected!
Central Illinois District Contact Information: 
CID’s website: http://www.cidlcms.org/ 

Subscribe to the E-GatePost (digital newsletter) and 

monthly bulletin inserts: http://www.cidlcms.org/ 

Follow the CID on Facebook and Instagram 

Pray 

Pray for our Central Illinois District missions 
supported by your church’s Mission Dollars to the 
District. “Finally, brothers, pray for us, that the 
Word of the Lord may spread rapidly and be 
honored.”  We give thanks for the gift of our Savior’s 
birth, and we pray for the adherents of various world 
religions who do not believe that in Jesus Christ, the 
Word became flesh for the salvation of all people. We 
ask the Lord to shine His saving Gospel light to 
everyone, and to do so through us. “Thy kingdom 
come”! 

Christian Citizenship 

Living as Christian Citizens in the Here and Now: 
In January of 2023, the Illinois General Assembly 
will conduct a “lame duck” session and begin its 
regular 2023 legislative session. Visit our District 
website to read current and updated information 
regarding your role as a Christian Citizen.  

http://www.cidlcms.org/ministry-human-care-
christian-citizenship.html 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Lutheran Ministries Media, Inc. 
5 Martin Luther Drive,Ft. Wayne, IN  46825-4996 

 

Toll free: 888-286-8002 

Email:  info@worshipforshutins.org 

Website:  www.worshipforshutins.org 

Making a Christ-like Difference!  

 30-minute Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod worship service 

 Produced by Lutherans for the homebound, hospitalized, … 

 Includes the Gospel, Epistle, and Sermon by LCMS Pastors 

 Music by choirs, soloists, and small groups 
 

“Worship Anew” Award Winning Television Ministry 

 Broadcasts weekly on:  Sundays  7:00 am  –  WTWO-TV2 (NBC) 

 Sundays  7:30 am  –  WCIX Channel 3 

 Sundays 10:30 am – TCT Network - DIRECTV channel 377 
 

 Broadcasts Nationwide ever Sunday:  DIRECTV channel 377 
 11:30 am Eastern; 10:30 am Central; 9:30 am Mountain; 8:30 am Pacific 

 

 Tune in any time online:  www.worshipforshutins.org 

January 2023 
January 1 (Matthew 2:1-12) “New Year’s Comfort” 

By Rev. Dr. Walter A. Maier III, Concordia Theological Seminary~Fort Wayne, IN 

Whenever you stand at the beginning of a new year, you have concerns. What events will take place in the 
world? What will happen in your own life? The good news is that the Triune God rules the universe and controls 
world history. This God also knows you, loves you, and will save you. You are in his hands, and that is the best 
place to be. 

January 8 (Matthew 3:13-17) “Newness of Life” 
Rev. Thomas Eggold, Emmanuel Lutheran Church~Fort Wayne, IN 

One of the most important things the Bible teaches us about Baptism is death. In fact, Paul’s words in Romans 
6 tell us that Baptism is first about death. As odd as this may sound, it is only when we understand the death 
that occurs in our Baptism, that we can fully live as God’s people. 

January 15 (Isaiah John 1:29) “Lamb of God” 
Rev. Shayne Jonker, Faith Lutheran Church~Roanoke, IN 

Once again, John the Baptist is our preacher, pointing the way, the only way to the One who is the Way, the 
Truth, and the Life. But don’t look to John, he’s not much to look at anyway, look to where he’s pointing. Look 
to Jesus. “Behold the Lamb of God, who takes away the sin of the world.” 

January 22 (1 Corinthians 1:10-18) “A Divided Family” 
By Rev. Paul E. Shoemaker, Emanuel Lutheran Church~New Haven, IN 

It is always tragic when families are divided. The hurts and resentments can last for a lifetime and even be 
passed on to the next generation. The Apostle Paul encourages all families, including our church family, to look 
to Jesus and His love for us to resolve all quarrels and divisions. 

January 29 (Micah 6:8) “Walk Humbly with God” 
By Rev. William Mueller, Suburban Bethlehem Church~Fort Wayne, IN 

Through the prophet Micah our Lord gives a great charge: walk humbly with Him. In good fashion we ask the 

question, what does this mean? How do we walk humbly with God? And why does it matter? 



 
Elders  
Jan.    Don DeMoss, Dean Hull, Ken Kuhn  
            and Kurt Thornsbrough 

Communion Assistants  
Jan. 1 Josh Christensen, Dean Hull 
  8 Don DeMoss, Josh Christensen 
    15 Kurt Thornsbrough, Allen Julian 

Ushers 
Jan. Team “A” 
 Capt. Don DeMoss, Pete Rudolph, Randy 

Wilkinson, RJ Davis, and Chris Davis 

Lay Readers         Gospel Reader 
Jan.   1  Susan DeMoss         Josh Christensen 
 8  Gail & Barb Garner        Gail Garner 
 15  Kurt & Debbie T.          Kurt Thornsbrough 
 22  Mike & Sue Heidle            Mike Heidle 
 29  Allen Julian                        Allen Julian 

       Wednesdays: Stephen Koester   

Greeters 
Jan. 1 John & Marcy Heeren, Kitty Lee 
      8 Charles Vollmer Family 
  15 Bill & Joyce Martin, Walter Harbison 
 22 Volunteer needed 
    29 Roger Seibert 

Altar Guild 
Jan.  Susan DeMoss and Kimberly Davis 

Money Counters  
Jan.   Team “A” Jerry & Charlotte Kennett 

Check Signers  
Jan.   Mary Powell, Mike Ferris 

Acolytes       
Jan.         1 Jamie Yonkers 
   8 Hannah Christensen 
  15 Kyla Culotti 
     22 Jamie Yonkers and Eli Mann 
   29 Kendall Wright 

Videographer / Soundboard 
Jan. Dwain Dixson 
 
 
 
 

This Newsletter Sponsored by: 
 

Arnold’s Office Supply, Inc. 

 

446-9693   arnoldsofficesupply.com 

 

Locally Owned … Gary & Sarah Stuhr 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Begin the new year in prayer… 

Eternal God, You have been our dwelling place in every 

generation, but our years pass quickly. As this year 

draws to a close, prepare our hearts for Your Son’s 

return. Forgive the sins of this past year — those we 

know and those unknown to us. Heal any division in our 

families, friendships and in this church, and keep us 

faithful to Christ our Lord in the coming year, repentant 

of our sins and confident in His mercy and truth. Lord, 

in Your mercy, hear our prayer. 

Source: The Lutheran Church – Missouri Synod Facebook Page 
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Our January 2023 newsletter  

prepared prayerfully for: 

This newsletter also available on our website: 

www.ilcdanville.com 
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